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February 9, 2018 
 
 
 
Chairman Asim Z. Haque 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio  43215 
 
Re: Case Number 17-0807-EL-BLN, 
 In the Matter of the Letter of Notification Application of AEP Ohio 
 Transmission Company, Inc. for a Certificate of Environmental  
 Compatibility and Public Need for the Rhodes-Heppner Switch 138kV 
 T-Line Project 
 Acceptance of Staff Conditions 
 
Dear Chairman Haque, 
 
Through this letter, AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. (“AEP Ohio Transco”) 
accepts all of the Staff Recommended Conditions contained in the Staff Report of 
Investigation filed in the docket for this proceeding on February 6, 2018.   
 
AEP Ohio Transco also notes that its Application incorrectly indicated that AEP 
Ohio Transco had not yet included the above-referenced Project in a Long-Term 
Forecast Report (LTFR).  AEP Ohio Transco included the Project in its 2017 
LTFR, at page 14. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Christen M. Blend     
Christen M. Blend (0086881), Counsel of Record 
Hector Garcia (0084517) 
 
Counsel for AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. 
 
cc: Jon Pawley, OPSB Staff 

Hector Garcia 
Christen M. Blend 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-3410 (P) 
(614) 716-1915 (P) 
hgarcia1@aep.com 
cmblend@aep.com  
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